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liable to contamination, and so uncertain as to supply, It would be far better and
more preferable to pay for say an inch and a half pipe to carry water from a spring
in the neighbourhood, and pipe along its course.

Several new houses have been erected during the year: about 120, and
Wells have been sunk. This is a very important matter, and your Authority ought
to weigh the question carefully before granting Certificates of Occupation.

The New Cemeteries at Charlestown and Roche have been completed,
and are ready for interments. An order to close the old cemetery at Charlestown
should be obtained. Treverbyn churchyard is very full, and in a very unsatisfac-
tory state, and the Parish Council is moving in the matter. This should not
be delayed any longer, and the existing Burial Ground should be put in proper
order at once. St. Dennis Churchyard will have our attention during the present

year.

Several cases of overcrowding have been reported, and the Council has
had the different cases attended to. Although every year there are several new
houses built, there is still need for a great many more in some parts of the district.

The Drainage of Grampound has been under consideration, and [ hope,
during the coming year it will have further attention.

Charlestown, Tregonissey, and Holmbush are parts of the Special
Drainage District, and your attention has been called at times to it, especially in
my last year's report, and you are aware of the amount of sickness during parts of
the year at Tregonissey Lane End, and neighbourhood. Committees have met
there, but no practical steps have been taken as yet.

I now direct your attention to the rates of mortality and sickness during
the past year. You will see that we have been furnished with new Tables by the
Local Government Board which are difficult to fill in, as they are different from

those previously sent. I have been able to accomplish it, but it meant a good deal
of extra work.

I am pleased to inform you that we had a low death rate—far below the
average—the death rate for the year being 159 per 1,000. The birth rate is also
low, being 29'5 per 1,000. The mortality in children under one year of age has
been about the average 3-3 per 1,000.

Table 11 shows the Birth and Death rates in each district for the last ten
years. Comparing the present year with the average of the last ten years, in the St.
Austell Rural Distri¢t you will find that the average number of births has been 337,
deaths 194; under 1 year 47; which gives a birth rate of 31-5; death rate of
191 ; under 1 year, rate of 4-3. Whilst for last year the birth rate was 326, the
death rate 16-5, and under 1 year 3-9. The births have been about the average,
whilst the death rate, and deaths under 1 year are less. In the Fowey District the
























